
THE NEWSLETTER OF THE ONTARIO PSYCHIATRIC ASSOCIATION / UNE PUBLICATION DE L’ASSOCIATION DES PSYCHIATRES DE L’ONTARIO

his issue of Dialogue is the last
one you will receive prior to
the February 2009 OPA

Annual General Meeting, and as
such it marks my last time writing
you as OPA President. It has been a
very busy year, and I have been
honoured to have had the chance to
serve our Association with such a
strong Council. I would like to
thank all Council members for their
ongoing dedication to the OPA, 
and especially to thank committee

chairs Dr. Varinder Dua (Communications), Dr. Deborah
Elliott (Advocacy, Finance), Dr. Anne Hennessey (Member
Services), and Dr. Paul Mulzer (Continuing Education),
and our section heads Dr. Doron Almagor (Psychotherapy),
Dr. Patricia Cavanagh (ACT), Dr. Andrew Howlett
(Resident), and Dr. Vinay Lodha (Geriatric).

Looking ahead to the coming year, the OPA is fortunate
to be able to anticipate the steady leadership of Dr. Paul
Mulzer, our incoming President. I am confident Paul and
OPA Council will continue to build on the important work
OPA is doing for psychiatrists and mental health issues
across the province. At the same time, the coming year will
mark the first year in many that Council will not have the
benefit of Past President Dr. Richard O’Reilly’s sage advice.
Dick has been a reliable source of guidance for me, and 
I wish him well as he steps down from Council.

The coming year will also see another significant change
at the OPA. The OPA is having a transition in association
management firms, a change that has been in process over
the past few months and will be completed by the time you
receive this mailing. June Hylands, Sheryl Keenan and
Zelda Musselman at J. Hylands and Associates have
worked closely with OPA Council for several years, and we
wish them well with all their future endeavours. OPA
Council carefully worked through the process of evaluating
several different management options, and I would like to
thank Council and especially Dr. Doron Almagor in 
working with me to evaluate these options and facilitate a
smooth transition process. We worked hard to ensure we
remained within our usual budget in making this 
transition, and I am pleased there has been no increase in
member dues for 2009.

It is an important time in our association’s ongoing 
evolution. While any major transition can come with some
‘growing pains’, we were impressed by the professionalism
and initiative demonstrated by our new management firm,
BB&C Management Services, and I believe our association
is well poised to continue to improve services to members
and be an increasingly important voice for psychiatry in
Ontario. I would like to formally welcome our new
Association Manager, Halyna Troian, to the OPA, and 
hope you all get a chance to meet her at the upcoming
Annual Conference.

As you likely know, OPA was busy on many fronts 
this year, and many of these initiatives continue. The
Psychotherapy Section planned a successful Fall conference
with speaker Dr. Bruce Fink, and the Education Committee
is putting the ‘finishing touches’ on what promises to be an
excellent Annual Conference in Toronto at the end of
February. We undertook a collaborative project with the
Canadian Medical Protective Association to jointly develop
training sessions to assist physicians preparing for Review
Boards. The OPA Advocacy Committee will continue to
work on a position paper focusing on privacy issues and 
the unique sensitivity of patient psychiatric records, which
we aim to have ready for members by the spring. On the
political advocacy front, we unfortunately still have not
seen a resolution to the disparities contained in the Family
Health Team (FHT) model. However, the increased 
pressure over this issue, and psychiatry’s unwillingness to
allow such ongoing disparities to remain unchallenged, 
has already led to tangible benefits in negotiations, as 
evidenced by the precedent setting focus on relativity 
corrections in the latest OMA-MOHLTC Agreement.

A word on this year’s presidential theme, “Folie Adieux:
Moving Beyond Stigmatization of Psychiatry”. It was good
to see the theme of institutionalized stigma gaining traction,
not just across the province but across the country. There 
is increasing awareness that problems with stigma are not
just about attitude, but lead to discriminatory policies that
we must have a role in changing. I was pleased to hear that
the Canadian Psychiatric Association (CPA) Board recently
approved a Position Statement on Parity in Time-Based
Models that had been drafted by the CPA Standing
Committee on Economics. The CPA will communicate 
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From the Editor
WELCOME to our first 2009 issue of Dialogue!

On behalf of BB&C Management Services, I would like
to take this opportunity to thank Dr. K. Sonu Gaind and
OPA Council for the opportunity to work with the
Association and its members. We are conscious of the
important role that our staff have assumed in the 
management of OPA activities and look forward to 
working with all of you taking a team approach to moving
the Association forward.

Appreciation is extended to Dr. K.S. Gaind, 
Dr. P. Mulzer, Dr. D. Almagor and other Executive and
Council members, as well as to J. Hylands and her 
colleagues, for their support during the transition period.
This was immensely helpful!

As we set priorities for the months to come, we realize
that every downturn — being economic, political or 
personal — also presents us with new opportunities. 
During these challenging times we especially appreciate the
opportunity to share mutual issues with our colleagues and
peers, and benefit from their support and expert advice.
That’s why it is so important to remain active in your 
association. The OPA 89th Conference taking place on
February 27 and 28, 2009, is an excellent opportunity to
keep on top of recent developments in your field as it is a
great source of professional information, networking 
possibilities and advice. I encourage you to review the
Conference section of the newsletter for the most recent
updates on the Conference Program. Please make a note of
the OPA AGM on Friday, February 27, 2009, and if you 
are not able to attend do not forget to submit your proxy
form.

In this issue you will find an Economic Update prepared
by Dr. K. Sonu Gaind on recent developments related to 
the OMA-MOHLTC Agreement, and Family Health Teams.
There are also updates on various OPA Committees and
Sections activities, as well as a book review prepared by 
Dr. R. O’Reilly on the 2nd Edition of Canadian Mental
Health Law and Policy.

We welcome your feedback regarding Dialogue and OPA
activities in general. Please do not hesitate to contact me at
the OPA office.

I look forward to meeting many of you at the OPA 89th
Conference!▲

Halyna Troian, CAE
Editor
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Economic Update
OMA-MOHLTC AGREEMENT

Since the publication of the last issue of the OPA Dialogue
the OMA-MOHLTC Agreement has been ratified.
Psychiatry voted strongly in favour of the Agreement, with
95% of psychiatrists who voted voting to accept the 
agreement (compared to 79% of overall voter support from
OMA members). Psychiatry also had one of the highest
overall response rates, with 54% of eligible psychiatrists
voting compared to 34% of eligible physicians. The 
attention to addressing relativity disparities was no doubt a
large factor in psychiatrist’s positive response. Since 
ratification of the Agreement, the Medical Services Payment
Committee has informed the OMA Section on Psychiatry
that psychiatry’s allocation increase for October 1, 2009,
should be 9.5%, plus or minus 0.1%. The Section 
anticipates that the significant majority of this increase will
be applied broadly to all psychiatric fees.

FAMILY HEALTH TEAMS

Family Health Teams (FHTs) were not addressed in the
recently ratified OMA-MOHLTC Agreement, and the 
disparities between psychiatric/paediatric/geriatric and 
internal medicine sessional rates remain. As we have 
worked on this issue with the Coalition of Ontario
Psychiatrists and the OMA Section on Psychiatry, we have
found a range of problems in some FHTs aside from the fee
disparities already noted. These include: (1) Q codes still 
not implemented; (2) psychiatrists being told by the
Ministry that FHT time is not for direct patient care, but
only for indirect services, which is counter to the entire
intent of the comprehensive care model being sought; 
(3) FHT psychiatrists being asked to see patients not 
rostered in the FHT (reflecting ‘cherry picking’, where
patients with difficult problems requiring more medical
attention are kept on fee-for-service, but the FHT 
psychiatrist is expected to provide services during FHT 
sessional time); (4) psychiatrists not receiving the promised
10% shadow billing; (5) FHT patients being refused
urgent/emergent care and follow-up, being directed back to
the FHT psychiatrist for service instead; (6) psychiatrists 
not getting full funding for time spent, taking unwanted
time off/vacation because of inadequate funding; and 
(7) lack of integration of psychiatric and medical care with
the rest of the FHT team.

The Section has engaged the help of OMA legal services
in trying to resolve these problems. If you are an FHT 
psychiatrist and are having these or other problems in your
FHT, please contact me at psych@rogers.com to follow-up.

SETTING FEES

I was recently asked a question about setting rates when
dealing with local agencies. A local agency was offering a
psychiatrist $125 per hour for his services. How does this

compare to “the going rates”?
There are several ways to calculate an hourly rate. If

based on existing sessional rates, the recent agreement
includes a sessional rate of $459 for 3 to 4 hours, effective
April 1, 2009. The 3 to 4 hour range reflects the fact that
sessional arrangements vary across the province. For 
4 hours of service this comes out to $114.75 per hour, for 
3 hours of service it works out to $153 per hour. Based on
this, if you wish to base a rate on current sessional rates 
I would advise any psychiatrist negotiating a rate 
independently to seek a bare minimum of $153 per hour
based on the fact that there are ministry funded sessionals
paying $459 for 3 hours (and remember travel time is also
remunerated at the sessional rate in the agreement).

There are other ways to calculate a rational and 
supported hourly rate. The current individual psychiatric
care outpatient time-based K-code, K198, remunerates at
$65.65 per unit, with each unit requiring a minimum of 
20 minutes [group and family therapy rates are of course
higher]. Based on three 20 minute units per hour, this 
comes out to $196.95 per hour (actually 3% higher with
the current ‘top-up’) if you are basing your rate on current
OHIP rates for insured services. If you are providing 
uninsured services, then you have a rationale to use the
K198 fee in the OMA Schedule of Fees (SOF) rather than
OHIP rates. In the OMA SOF K198 is listed as $133.36,
and the same calculation of three 20 minute units yields
$400.08 per hour.

In my experience, most psychiatrists significantly 
undercharge for their services. If you are basing your rate
on current insured service rates, based on existing sessional
and OHIP rates a rate of at least $150 to $200 per hour is
easily supported. When providing uninsured services you
have significant leeway in determining your rate, and even 
if you do not go as high as the $400 per hour calculation
above you should know there is a readily defensible 
rational for charging such a rate (which may make it easier
even if you are negotiating a rate lower than $400/hour).

If you have any questions on setting fees or any other
billing matters, I would be happy to address them during
the “Optimizing Billings for Psychiatrists” workshop on
Saturday, February 28 during the upcoming OPA Annual
Conference, or you can reach me at psych@rogers.com.▲

K. Sonu Gaind
Tariff Chair, OMA Section on Psychiatry
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Resident Update
The OPA recognizes that Psychiatry Residents play a 
critical role in expanding and improving the OPA network.
As your Resident Representatives, our input has been 
invited in many aspects of the OPA functioning. This 
speaks volumes to the importance that the OPA places on
members-in-training.

All residents are invited to become members-in-training
of the OPA throughout their residency with a no-charge
registration fee. This offers immediate rewards including
quarterly updates via Dialogue, online resources and 
services at www.eopa.ca, no-fee access to the annual 
conference in Toronto (held in February 2009) and the 
privilege to vote as an OPA member at the Annual General
Meeting (February 2009). Last year’s conference was a 
great success offering education on a broad range of topics
from cutting edge research in psychotherapy to billing
advice for residents. The conference serves as one of the
only venues to meet other psychiatrists and psychiatry 
residents from across the province. As residents, this offers 
a fantastic opportunity for developing mentorship or 
educational opportunities. This year members-in-training
will receive a complimentary ticket to the annual OPA
Dinner, where the TA Sweet Award will be presented (this
year’s award winner is author Robert Munsch).

Perhaps one of the most exciting aspects of being
involved in the OPA is the opportunity to be involved in 
the political arena as advocates for not only psychiatrists in
the province but also for patients and organizations 
interested in mental health. We have both been involved in

the OPA since February 2008. In our best attempt, we have
provided a resident’s perspective on relevant issues and
engaged in liaising between residents and the OPA. 
We have also been actively involved in providing feedback
to various committees responsible for organizing the 
conference and providing membership benefits. In this 
current time of transition, leaders in the OPA are ensuring
that the organization provides a high standard of service 
to its members. We both hope to provide the OPA with 
feedback which reflects residents from all programs. 
We are eager to hear any of your ideas or concerns, so
please do not hesitate to contact us at any time 
(nadiaaleem@hotmail.com and alhowlett@gmail.com).

It has been our experience that the OPA is actively 
interested in maintaining a network of psychiatrists that
represents all stages of training and all types of practices.
Getting involved early helps shape the future of psychiatry
in Ontario in a way that offers the optimal practice 
environment for both ourselves and our patients. We look
forward to serving as your Resident Representatives
throughout 2009 and hope to see you at the conference on
February 27-28 at the King Edward Hotel in Toronto.
Members-in-training application and conference 
registration forms can be found at www.eopa.ca.▲

Nadia Aleem, MD Andrew Howlett, MD
PGY-4 PGY-2
Schulich School of Medicine Univeristy of Toronto
London, ON Toronto, ON

OPA Archival Project Update
A presentation at the Annual Meeting was an early 
summary of the Archives held at the OPA Offices and gave
a better impression to the membership about the value of
these old documents and artifacts. There is a lot of 
wonderful historic material there and so far we have only
scratched the surface. We are still clearing a sizeable 
backlog and will soon be asking members and others who
may have old OPA material stored away to donate it to the
project. There will be some redundancy of course but that 
is better than losing valuable material.

We are asking OPA members who are interested in 
serving on an Archival Advisory Committee to contact us.
This will help us to move ahead with this important 
project.

Appreciation is extended to those who have already
offered their support. We invite others who may be 
interested in assisting in cataloguing and preserving the
material to advise the OPA office.▲

John Deadman
Archivist

Communications Update
Dr. Varinder Dua is stepping down as Communications
Committee chair, a role she has diligently served for several
years. In the coming year, the Communications Committee
plans on building on the work Dr. Dua and the Committee
have done and updating the look and functionality of the
OPA website. You will also see ongoing improvements 
in the OPA Dialogue. We would be happy to hear feedback
from you regarding changes or suggested improvements 
as we proceed with these initiatives. Please e-mail 
opa@bellnet.ca to provide your comments.▲

K. Sonu Gaind
Interim Chair, OPA Communications Committee
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Psychotherapy Section Update
I’m pleased to report that the Psychotherapy Section’s
Annual Fall Conference of last November 1st was once
again a great success. The University of Toronto Faculty
Club was sold out as Dr. Bruce Fink led the audience on a
stimulating tour of Lacanian clinical theory. Dr. Fink has
done much to popularize Lacanian theory in North 
America by showing how a complicated theory can be
applied to real world practice and achieve good outcomes.
Conference participants’ feedback included comments like
“Dr. Fink was clear and engaging” and “it was a very 
helpful presentation in how to use Lacan’s ideas with my
patients.”

For 2009, the Section is delighted to announce that we
will be hosting Dr. Nancy McWilliams on September 26,
2009. Dr. McWilliams’ books are employed as standard
curriculum in psychotherapy teaching programs and have
been international bestsellers. She is a renowned speaker,
known for her engaging and dynamic style. We expect a
record turnout for this event. Look for details in upcoming
issues of Dialogue on how to book early and reserve your
spot at what’s sure to be an exciting and educational day.

I would also like to take this opportunity to announce
that I will be stepping down as Section Chair at our 
upcoming AGM in order to take on the broader interests 
of our profession as President-Elect of the OPA. It’s been 
an honour representing the members of our Section. At this
time I would like to welcome Dr. Tina Chadda, who has
been elected to council and will become the new Section
Chair. Dr. Chadda has been a very active member of our
Section and I know she will do an excellent job on OPA
Council and in organizing the future Fall Conferences!▲

Dr. Doron Almagor

Dr. Bruce Fink at the podium, University of Toronto Faculty Club.

OPA Psychotherapy Section’s 
2009 Fall Conference

Saturday, September 26, 2009

Guest Speaker – 

Dr. Nancy McWilliams, Ph.D.

Mark Your Calendars!
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Book Review
CANADIAN MENTAL HEALTH LAW AND POLICY,
2nd Edition, 2008
by John E. Gray, Margaret A. Shone and Peter F. Liddle
LexisNexis, Markham, ISBN 978-0-433-4447-3, 490 pages

In his foreword to the first edition of Canadian Mental
Health Law and Policy, in 2000, Dr. Alan Eppel, then OPA
President wrote: “This book marks a crucial point in the
evolution of thinking in Canadian mental health law. If the
voices of these authors are heeded, this will have been a
striking blow for the life and liberty of those imprisoned 
by mental illness”. The 2nd Edition of this book, published
in June, 2008, details the changes in legislation in Canada
during the last 8 years, many of which are in accordance
with the recommendations made in the first edition of 
the book. The book also addresses issues arising from
recent court cases, changes in clinical practice and areas 
of heightened concern such as mental health courts, 
homelessness and early intervention.

The authors of Canadian Mental Health Law and Policy,
2nd Edition address the issues with a balance of experience
and expertise. Dr. John Gray was a psychologist and 
mental health administrator, has developed mental health
legislation for two provinces, was on the Board of
Saskatchewan CMHA and is past president of the
Schizophrenia Society of Canada. Ms. Margaret Shone is a
lawyer who worked for the Alberta Law Reform Institute,
and had a primary role in drafting a report on Alberta 
mental health legislation. Dr. Peter Liddle was the first
Professor of Schizophrenia at the University of British
Columbia. Now at Nottingham University, U.K. he is a
world expert on brain functioning in psychosis and, as a 
clinician, runs a first episode psychosis service. This is a
highly credible team for the task.

Canadian Mental Health Law and Policy, 2nd Edition
explains the need for, and development of, mental health
acts and other similar laws, how these differ between
Canadian jurisdictions and makes recommendations on
each major provision. These recommendations are based on
“human needs principles” and experience in Canadian and
foreign jurisdictions. The significant changes in mental
health acts since 2000 in Nova Scotia, Newfoundland and
Labrador and Alberta, are described and assessed. These
changes include a broadening of the committal criteria to
cover serious harms — not just physical danger — and the
addition of a “likelihood of significant deterioration” 
committal criterion. Community treatment orders, rights
advice for patients and their families, and mechanisms for
dealing with treatment refusal by involuntary patients are
additional new topics.

The 2nd Edition addresses research studies and 
experience with these laws in the last 8 years including the
community treatment orders that were part of Ontario’s
2000 reforms. The international evidence on the 
effectiveness of community treatment disorders is examined.
The authors also analyze Ontario’s Starson case which was

eventually adjudicated by the Supreme Court of Canada.
The authors show that the Ontario, Mental Health Act and
Health Care Consent Act were responsible for denying 
Mr. Starson his health and freedom for over 7 years.

The 2nd Edition expands the chapter on Psychiatric
Treatment and the Criminal Justice System to examine 
mental health courts.

I found Canadian Mental Health Law and Policy, 2nd
Edition easy to read. It is free from jargon, uses “non-legal”
language, makes effective use of fictional and real cases to
illustrate points and is logically structured. The table of
contents, index, and appendices greatly assist in finding 
topics.

At $150 the book is expensive but comparable to other
books of similar quality. Given the potentially broad 
readership psychiatrists may want to approach their local
hospital librarian and ask that the library acquire a copy.
For more information or purchase, e-mail jegray@shaw.ca
or www.lexisnexis.ca/bookstore.▲

Richard O’Reilly

President’s Message
continued from page 1

more details about this directly, but the statement clearly
links the issues of psychiatric fees, patient care and stigma,
and reflects the sort of positions organized psychiatry must
start to take to reverse embedded institutionalized stigma
and discrimination against our patients.

Finally, I would like to thank all of you, our OPA 
members, for your continued support of your Association.
This past year we once again saw a significant increase in
membership, which both strengthens our Association and
reflects recognition of the increasingly relevant role the 
OPA is playing in mental health issues in Ontario. 
Welcome to all new members, and a special welcome to 
our new resident members as you start a relationship with
your Association that will last a professional lifetime.

Once again, thank you for the opportunity to have
served as your president. I look forward to continuing to
work with OPA Council over the next year as Past
President, and hope to see you all at the OPA Conference
and Gala in February in Toronto!▲

K. Sonu Gaind, MD, FRCP(C)
President, Ontario Psychiatric Association
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OPA 89th Conference Update
I had a recent opportunity to stay at Le Méridien King
Edward Hotel and the room, the great rate of $185/night,
and a terrific menu delighted me. I visited the conference
venues and I think you will be pleased by this wonderful
setting for the OPA’s 89th Conference. The open foyer and
well-situated sitting areas should foster socializing, good 
fun and collegiality. I think if you miss the dinner and 
dance that would be a great shame. This glamorous 
ballroom has witnessed countless thousands of swirling
partners and great music for more than a century. I have it
on reliable authority that Dr. Dick O’Reilly will inspire us
with his dancing skills. You may even end up in one of our
candid photos.

Dr. Gaind’s Presidential Theme on institutionalized 
stigma, “Folie Adieux: Moving Beyond Stigmatization of
Psychiatry” is well-represented in our program. Our hope 
is the theme of destigmatization will encourage discussion
on how we can individually and collectively overcome 
barriers to access and foster legitimacy for the suffering of
our patients. For those who don’t know my passion, let me
assure you that I’m deeply committed to overcoming 
institutional barriers that marginalize the mentally ill. We
have a very impressive list of speakers and a ‘value added’
CME. I look forward to your attendance and hope to have
an opportunity to discuss your opinions on the future 
direction of our provincial organization. I think this is a
very important time in the evolution of our Association 
and on behalf of our Council let me again express our 
commitment to continue to be a relevant and critical voice
for enhanced mental health and improved quality of care
for patients in Ontario.▲

Dr. Paul Mulzer
Continuing Education Committee Chair

Ontario Psychiatric Association would like to acknowledge and thank the following 
sponsors and exhibitors (status as of February 11, 2009) 

for their support of the OPA 89th Conference.

EXHIBITORS

AstraZeneca Canada Inc.

Biovail Pharmaceuticals Canada

Canadian Psychiatric Association

Diane A. Gagné Financial Services

Genpharm Inc.

Novartis Pharmaceuticals Canada Inc.

MAJOR SPONSOR

Pfizer Canada Inc.

SPONSOR

Lundbeck Canada Inc.
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Notice of Bylaw Change
As you were informed in the previous issue of OPA
Dialogue, OPA Council is proposing a bylaw change for 
the quorum requirements for Annual General and General
Meetings of the Association. The bylaws currently set 
quorum at 10% of members, as follows: “Quorum shall be
10% of Members at the beginning of the meeting and the
meeting may continue even though member leaving may
reduce the number to less than quorum.”

As the Association has continued to grow, this 10% 
quorum requirement has become increasingly onerous. 
You may recall that last year the February meeting failed to
achieve quorum and we had to arrange a special meeting
with voting done by mail ballots. The Council has reviewed
this issue and proposes a bylaw change to decrease quorum
to a fixed size rather than a percentage of Members.
Specifically Council is proposing quorum be changed to 
33 (thirty three), which is double the number of Council
members plus one. This ensures that decisions made at

future OPA Annual General and General Meetings require
support from both Council and non-Council Members,
since Council alone would not have a majority.

The following bylaw is proposed to replace the current
one: “Quorum shall be 33 (thirty-three) Members at the
beginning of the meeting [based on two times the 
maximum number of Council positions plus one]. The
meeting may continue even though members leaving may
reduce the number to less than quorum.”

Please note that the current quorum requirement of 10%
will still need to be met to open this year’s Annual General
Meeting (AGM), which will be held on Friday, February 27.
If you are not planning on attending the AGM (and even if
you are unable to attend the conference at all), please
ensure you have forwarded a Proxy to the OPA offices to
help us make quorum (use or photocopy the proxy form
printed below).▲

The Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Ontario Psychiatric Association 
will be held at 12:00 noon on Friday, February 27, 2009, at 

Le Méridien King Edward (Vanity Fair Ballroom), 37 King Street East, Toronto.

I PROXY ELIGIBILITY

Full Members, Life Members and Members-in-
Training who are in good standing are entitled to
vote at the OPA’s Annual General Meeting. If you
are unable to attend the meeting, you may request 
another person to represent you and your vote.

II VOTING CARD

Voting card(s) will be issued to each voting member
on February 27, 2009, just prior to the meeting.

III SUBMISSION OF PROXIES

All those who will be exercising a proxy for a
member must hand in a completed proxy form.
One voting card per proxy will be issued at the
OPA Annual General Meeting registration desk.

IV CONSULTATION WITH THE PERSON 
EXERCISING YOUR PROXY

Voting members should inform their proxy of their
preferred stand on each topic under consideration.

ONTARIO PSYCHIATRIC ASSOCIATION
Annual General Meeting

PROXY
I, 
(Please print your name)

will be unable to attend the February 27, 2009, Annual
General Meeting of the Ontario Psychiatric Association,
and hereby designate,

(Name of proxy)

OR

■■ OPA Secretary
to act at this meeting with the same power as if 
I personally attended.

Signature 

Date 

Please submit the completed proxy form to the OPA office by
Wednesday, February 25, 2009, by mail (2233 Argentia Road, 
Suite 100, Mississauga, ON  L5N 2X7), fax (905-826-4873) 
or e-mail opa@bellnet.ca.
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Member’s Corner

OMA Elections

Dr. K.S. Gaind, outgoing OPA president, is running for a
position on the Ontario Medical Association (OMA) Board
of Directors in the upcoming OMA District 11 [Toronto]
elections. District 11 has five Board positions, one of these
five positions is up for election this year. Specialist voting
turnout is typically quite low, and all five District 11 Board
positions have been held by family physicians for many
years. District 11 members are encouraged to vote, the 
voting deadline is 2:00 pm February 25. To obtain a ballot
please contact Nicole Scott at (416) 599-2580, ext. 3303,
or by email at nicole_scott@oma.org.▲

MDAO Hope Award

Dr. Emmanuel Persad, Psychiatry Site Co-ordinator at
Markham-Stouffville Hospital, is this year’s recipient of the
Mood Disorders Association of Ontario (MDAO) Hope
Award. The MDAO Hope Award is awarded annually to a
health care professional or scientist who uses their 
expertise to develop new solutions or treatment approaches
that bring hope to those who suffer from mood disorders.
Congratulations, Dr. Persad!▲

PONY TAIL ENVY –
Psychiatrists Dr. Sean O’Riordan (Credit Valley), Dr. Varinder Dua (London) and Dr. Denis O’Flanagan (Strathroy) share a laugh and
compare grooming tips.

Doing Anything Interesting…?

Do you have an item of interest you would like to share with your colleagues? Are you a shutterbug with photos of 
psychiatrists in dynamic (psychotherapeutically speaking, of course) situations? The OPA would like to give our members a
glimpse of what other psychiatrists around the province are doing. If you have a photo, story, or other information that
your colleagues might be interested in, please forward it to the OPA offices at opa@bellnet.ca.▲












